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Synopsis As Enacted

Brief Description: Assisting transportation agencies in
budgeting and planning.

By House Committee on Transportation (originally sponsored
by Representatives Schmidt, R. Fisher, H. Sommers,
Holland, Franklin, Wilson and Betrozoff).

House Committee on Transportation
Senate Committee on Transportation

Background: The governor, through the Office of FinancialBackground:Background:
Management (OFM), has responsibility for developing biennial
budget recommendations for all agencies. Transportation
agencies develop six-year programs and financial plans from
which their two-year budgets are derived. Transportation
agencies submit their biennial budget requests to OFM and
follow the same biennial budget procedures as all other
state agencies. The governor may require submittal of a
separate capital budget covering a six-year period.

The budget document contains a budget message, an outline of
proposed financial policies for the ensuing biennium, a
proposal for expenditures based upon estimated available
revenues, and other information. The Economic and Revenue
Forecast Council has responsibility for forecasting state
revenues; however, if it does not prepare an official
forecast for any particular fund, account, or revenue
source, OFM assumes that responsibility.

If new laws affecting available estimated revenues are
considered by the governor, a separate budget proposal is
submitted to the Legislature. This is commonly referred to
as a "new law budget."

Subsequent to passage of the budget bills, OFM directs
agencies to develop a statement of proposed expenditures
which conform to the terms of the appropriation. These
expenditure plans are called allotments.

Summary: The Office of Financial Management (OFM) isSummary:Summary:
required to develop budget instructions which include
directions to transportation agencies for submittal of their
six-year programs and financial plans.
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In developing the budget, OFM is required to include a six-
year expenditure proposal based upon six-year revenue
forecasts for those agencies required to submit six-year
programs and financial plans, i.e. all transportation
agencies.

Revenue estimates are to be made by OFM in consultation with
the Interagency Revenue Task Force (IRTF). When there are
variances, OFM must explain them to the Legislative
Transportation Committee (LTC).

The requirement that OFM submit a balanced biennial budget
is expanded to include supplemental budgets.

The requirement that OFM develop a new law budget for the
biennial budget when new revenue sources are proposed is
expanded to include budget proposals for supplemental and
six-year budget periods for transportation agencies.

Some provisions regarding the capital budgets are changed.
Although a six-year capital program is still required, a 10-
year capital plan must also be developed. OFM and the
appropriate legislative committees will define what
constitutes a capital project.

Certain provisions to be included in the capital budget are
required, including: a statement of the reason or purpose
for the project; verification that the project conforms to
the provisions of the Growth Management Act; a statement
about the proposed site, size, and life of the project;
estimated total cost; estimated cost for each phase of the
project; estimated ensuing biennium costs; estimated costs
beyond the ensuing biennium; estimated construction start
and completion dates; source and type of funds proposed; and
other information as required by either OFM or the
Legislature.

OFM is required to develop a method to monitor capital
appropriations and expenditures that captures at least the
following: estimates of past, current, and future costs;
comparisons of actual costs to estimates; comparisons of
estimated construction start and completion dates with
actuals; and documentation of fund shifts between projects.

OFM is also required to report to the Legislature at least
annually on the status of all appropriated capital projects,
including transportation projects, showing significant cost
over-runs or under-runs. For completed projects, the report
shall contain a final summary showing estimated start and
completion dates by phase compared to actuals; estimated
costs by phase compared to actuals; and whether or not there
are any outstanding liabilities at the time of completion.
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The requirement that the governor eliminate estimated cash
deficits by imposing across-the-board reductions is
clarified to pertain only to the fund or account with the
cash deficit.

Votes on Final Passage:Votes on Final Passage:Votes on Final Passage:

House 98 0
Senate 43 0 (Senate amended)
House 94 0 (House concurred)

Effective: April 1, 1992Effective:Effective:
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